
MAGIRT Executive Board I
Thursday, January 16, 2014 via Adobe Connect
In Attendance:  Kathleen Weessies (Chair), Tracey Hughes, Paige Andrew (Vice Chair), Beth Cox (Treasurer), Carol McAuliffe (Secretary), Susan Moore, Marc McGee, Beth Cox, Jessica Clemons,  Wade Bishop, Pete Reehling, Kathy Rankin (visiting), Nancy Kandoian (visiting)
Absent: Marcy Bidney, Roger Knouff, Angela Lee 
Approval of Past Meeting Minutes  Minutes from 11/26/13 were approved.
Officer Reports
Chair (Kathleen) – Kathleen said she would like to see more webinars.  She has been talking to a few possible presenters.  Some topic ideas include how to georeference a map and how to use the crowdsourcing platform that Chris Thiry from the Colorado School of Mines has created to make indexes using shape files.  It would possibly be a joint collaboration with WAML.  Kathleen said that GODORT recently had a webinar on geocoding addresses and it was organized very well, short and easy to use.  Kathleen will pursue the topic ideas and will work with Wade to get the webinars set up.  Chris has been approached about presenting the 2nd topic.
Vice Chair (Paige) - The MAGIRT Emerging Leaders Project was accepted by four emerging leaders.  They are “Team H”.  Their names are Bretagne Byrd, Andrew Coulon, Anne Gaines, and Ariana Hussain.  Kathleen and Paige will meet with them Friday (1/24) at an Emerging Leaders luncheon in Philadelphia.  Paige will be their official Member Guide but he encouraged anyone interested in working with the group to let him or Kathleen know.  There is also the possibility of having a “co Member Guide”.  From the October 2013 proposal, “The goal of the MAGIRT Emerging Leaders Project would entail 3-4 Emerging Leaders assessing what MAGIRT is currently doing with geospatial information and/or its members that would benefit and lead to coordination with other ALA units, what the current gaps are in terms of promoting MAGIRT’s capabilities and possible services to other units, and possibly discovering some unique niches in Divisions, fellow Round Tables and/or other units yet unexplored.”  Beth Cox indicated that she was willing to help with the project.   Paige also reported that there are two social events in Philadelphia planned for Friday. The primary one is located in Chestnut Hill, approximately 13 miles northwest of the Pennsylvania Convention Center and will be a visit and tour of the Philadelphia Print Shop followed by dinner for up to 15 at the nearby Iron Hill Brewery starting at 5:30 p.m. The second activity is a group dinner at the Banana Leaf Restaurant (Malaysian cuisine) starting at 6:30 p.m. about 2 blocks from the Convention Center.  
Past Chair (Tracey) - Tracey reported that there are nominations for all positions.  The nominations will be announced in Philadelphia at the Executive Board II meeting.  An awardee for the MAGIRT Honors Award has also been selected and they will be notified closer to the Annual conference.
Treasurer’s Report (Beth) - A full report will be available at the Executive Board 2 Meeting and will then be posted in base line.  Beth introduced the 2015 Budget and asked for comments and questions. Kathleen asked about vendor donations and Beth said that we need to decide how much to put in “Donations/Honoraria” for the 2015 FY budget.  We have been getting somewhere between $1750 and $2000 each year recently in that category.  Kathleen expects to bring in $2000 this year and it was decided to leave it at $2000 for 2015 FY budget.  Beth introduced the idea of raising dues.  She said that if personal dues were raised by $5 and institutional dues were raised by $10, MAGIRT could pull in an additional $1830 as long as membership remained flat.  Tracey said that she looked at dues recently for other RTs and we are right in line with theirs.  Pete commented that ALA just raised dues to go into effect next year.  The idea is being tabled at the moment but Beth thinks we should keep it in mind if membership decreases.  Beth and Paige agreed that AV equipment is another cost to keep an eye on.  Kathleen reported that there were no AV costs for Midwinter.  Kathleen said she would be in full support of raising income with sales.  Susan said that according to base line we last raised the dues up to $20 in 2004.
Secretary - Carol reported that she will be updating the official roster and inventory list at Midwinter. 
Committee, Liaison, and Discussion Group Reports
Cataloging & Classification Committee (Susan) – A draft agenda for the Midwinter meeting will be posted to ALA Connect soon.
MARC Advisory (Susan) – They will be meeting twice at Midwinter.  Susan will send a message to MAPS-L if there is anything about cartographic materials that will be discussed.
Freedom to Read (Susan) – They have  not updated Susan about their activities. They will be meeting all day Friday and she will not be able to attend and hasn’t been able to attend for many years. 
AACCCM (Susan) - Paige and Susan received a report from MAGIRT liaison Mary Larsgaard, who cannot attend Midwinter, and therefore Paige will be presenting the AACCCM report at the Cataloging & Classification Committee meeting.
Education Committee (Wade) – Wade said he had nothing to report.  
GeoTech Committee (Pete) – Pete said that he has contacted Ryan Mattke at the University of Minnesota about contributing the first article to his journal (tentatively titled Applied GIS : Library and Information Science) .   Pete said Esri has confirmed that per USF’s site license agreement, ArcGIS Online can be used as long as they aren’t charging anyone money.  The journal will have a GIS component and a write up with each contribution.  Pete will not be in Philadelphia.  The ALA Membership map will be done soon and the content will be moved to Tracey’s site.  The numbers are different this year and they were hard to obtain.  Pete asked Kathleen to mention the speakers who will be at Midwinter.    Kathleen said there will be guest speakers presenting at Midwinter on Saturday 1/25, 3:00 p.m.   Patrick Florance from Tufts University will talk about Open GeoPortal and Rodney Buhrsmith from EastView Geospatial will talk about EVGeoCloud.
Membership & Marketing Committee (Jessica) – Jessica reported that 250 carabineers with our Twitter handle imprinted and 500 notepads with our logo and a link to our website at the bottom have been ordered and will be available at Midwinter.  We went a little over budget but Executive Board approved additional funds  since the notepads should last a really long time.  Jessica plans on visiting other groups in Philadelphia to help promote awareness of MAGIRT.  
Online Presence Oversight Committee (Tracey) - OPOC will be meeting on Monday (1/20) and then Tracey and Jessica will be meeting with a few committee chairs at Midwinter to get their LibGuide sections set up.  Jessica has agreed to be the Chair after Tracey rotates off the committee at Annual 2014.  Kathleen said it will be interesting to see how it works to have the Chair of OPOC and the Chair of Membership and Marketing be one and the same.
Program Planning 2014 (Kathleen) - There is a meeting scheduled for Saturday (1/25) at 1:00 p.m.  
Program Planning for 2014 is on track.  Postcards designed by Hallie Pritchett will be handed out at Midwinter to promote the Las Vegas program.  Kathleen will be talking to vendors in Philadelphia to try and secure funding.
Midwinter Schedule (Kathleen) - Executive Board 2 shows up oddly in the ALA scheduler. Kathleen is not planning on meeting from 1:00 - 4:00 and asked for input on what times would work best. Paige said that it would help him if it started at 1:30.  Kathleen said she needs to leave at 3:30. Everyone agreed on the 1:30 – 3:30 time change.  Kathleen said that she would let the appropriate people know about the change.
Program Planning 2015 (Paige) - GODORT is interested working with us to plan the 2015 program in San Francisco.  Paige said Helen Sheehy, Vice Chair of GODORT, gave the following broad idea for the program: “I am most interested in doing something related to GIS and data which is where I think the greatest cross over between GODORT and MAGERT is at the moment and where I think we can draw the most interest.”
Publications Committee (Roger, absent) – Kathleen said Roger will be rotating off in June.  Tracey reported that the next Chair of Publications will be Sandy Schiefer from University of Missouri after Annual 2014.  
GIS Discussion Group (Angela, absent) – No Report.
Map Collection Management Discussion Group & GODORT (Marcy, absent) - Marcy will also not be in attendance at Midwinter.  Hallie may be running the discussion group if she doesn’t have another conflict.  Kathleen is willing to do it if no one else volunteers.   A call for topics has been sent out.  
ACRL RBMS (Nancy Kandoian) - RBMS has published Descriptive Cataloging of Rare Materials (Graphics).  She will report more about it at Philadelphia, along with the link to it. Work on Descriptive Cataloging of Rare Materials (Cartographic) is proceeding but it will not be published as early as Spring 2014 as was reported at ALA Annual 2013. It is hoped that all work will be completed by early summer and the book published in Fall 2014.
WAML (Kathy Rankin) – A full report on WAML activities will be attached at the end of the minutes.
New Business 

Tracey wanted to introduce the idea of offering travel reimbursement and covering ALA membership fees to officers (about $500/year).  The idea is that it would be an inducement to bring people into the leadership roles (Chair Trio positions, Treasurer, and Secretary) and make it easier for them to attend conferences or meetings that benefit MAGIRT.  MAGIRT would pay the money directly to ALA so that there would be no question of where the money was spent.  Jessica said that she thought it should be up to the entire MAGIRT membership, not just the Executive Board to decide on this proposal.   Kathleen said that we need to be able to reassure membership that their money is being well spent and have direct benefits that we can point to.  Pete asked how much we would save by dropping Midwinter.  Wade said that service implies some commitment and that an institution or individual should pay for themselves. He would like to know if other organizations operate this way and agreed it should be something the whole Round Table votes on.  Susan was concerned that this might not be the best use of funds since we only got ourselves out of financial trouble a relatively short time ago.  Pete did not think it would go over well with MAGIRT members.  Marc asked if ALA would consider waiving it for all Round Table officers.  Tracey said they could bring it up at the Round Table Coordinating Assembly to see if the idea floats.  It will be discussed again at Executive Board 2.
Announcements

No Announcements
Adjournment

Next Exec Board Meeting Date:

· Executive Board 2: Sunday, January 26, 2014, 1:30-3:00 p.m., Marriott Room 402
WAML Liaison Report to ALA Midwinter 2014

The 2014 WAML meeting was held October 30th-November 2nd at Tenaya Lodge near Yosemite National Park.  There were presentations on topics such as finding locations of former orchards in backyards in Victoria, BC, through aerial photos; tracing a historical trip in Wyoming from a century-old diary using modern maps; ways to restore information that had been deleted from bibliographical records for topos and providing more access to the maps; the mapping of Yosemite; and digitizing the 1930s Wieslander vegetation type maps and seeing what they tell us.  There were also hands on sessions on making a map using OpenStreetMap, on using XML metadata to provide more information on spatial data, and a GIS unconference that was a work session focused on creating a repository for digital indexes made with GIS.  The field trip was a tour of Yosemite.  WAML meeting attendees talked about how to communicate with government agencies that produce spatial data now that CUAC will no longer exist, and about the future of WAML.  They discussed making the WAML journal, the Information Bulletin (the IB), a totally electronic publication, whether the name of the organization should be changed, what the mission of the organization should be, and how this group can try to meet the needs of today’s map librarians.        

A summary of the WAML survey came out in the July 2013 IB.  That survey consisted of questions that were asked in the 2008 and the 2009 survey along with some new questions.  There were 33 responses, which is 31% of the membership.  The results were for information only and were not binding.  People think that WAML excels in networking, in helping people keep up to date, and in information people can take back to work.  Improvements people wanted were to know how to promote our profession, especially to administrators, more hands-on geospatial training, more information on collecting digital materials, and more learning about new technologies.  7 people said we should change our name, 14 said no, and 12 were not sure.  

At the meeting, people felt the most important things WAML should be doing are continuing education, then networking, then alliances to other organizations.  We do plan to take MAGIRT up on the offer of using their software to produce webinars.  We will try to produce at least one webinar a year, and the webinars would be open to everyone.  Another way to get more exposure for WAML is the Wikipedia entry on WAML that we have written recently.  

The issue of making the IB electronic does have implications for the membership.  There are members without computers, and there might be an embargo for non-members.  There is also the idea of peer review and the issue of the loss of institutional subscriptions.  A motion passed to create a working group to look at these issues.  The group would like vol. 46, no.1, which would be the Nov. 2014 issue, to be the first digital issue.  We are also looking into OCRing past issues of the IB so that they could be indexed.  WAML has no explicit policy on author’s rights, and questions have come up about putting digital copies of articles in the authors’ institutional repositories.  The head of the Publications Advisory Committee has suggested that WAML write up an official policy on authors’ rights.  Once the IB goes digital, it’s expected that the WAML website will change.  There are options besides HTML such as Content Management Systems, wikis, and web publishing software such as WordPress.

Stanford is going to get archiving students to process the archives for both the California Map Society and for WAML, and they will make finding aids.    

Jon Jabonski at UC Santa Barbara announced that he acquired the Fairchild aerial photos.  Stanford is scanning them and will put up the ones that are out of copyright.  Stanford has a new $12,000 feed-through scanner, and David Rumsey has one, too.  They can’t put fragile maps through it, but they can scan topos with it.  

Two ladies from UT-Austin attended the meeting, and they are willing to host in 2014 if their administration agrees, and it would probably be in September.  Of course there would have to be a vote since that is outside the WAML primary area. Stanford will host in 2015 if the Rumsey Room is open by then.

Respectfully submitted,

Katherine Rankin, 

WAML Liaison 
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